AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 30th day of December, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor         
                                            George A. Woolsey, Councilman
        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent                    Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        


Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Ernest Bello, Town Councilman – elect, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add On # 4A.     FLEET MAINTENANCE

Add On # 7.       Wireless Phones

Delete #  5C.      2010 Consolidated Water District Seasonal Ground Maintenance






4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $744,598.25 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

4A.
(Add On) FLEET MAINTENANCE


James LaColla, Head Mechanic, came before the Board. He is requesting permission to purchase truck diagnostic equipment, laptop and software. This item was budgeted in account 1640.200. Mr. LaColla has made attempts to utilize a laptop that is not being used by the Police Department, but found it was not compatible. The diagnostic programs cost around $1,500.00 each. At present the Town does not have computer diagnostics for their larger trucks, which equal half of the truck fleet. 


Councilman Woolsey suggested taking the funds from the Computer Reserve Fund. 


Supervisor Booth suggested ordering the computer from the Computer Reserve Fund and taking the funds from account 1640.200 for the diagnostic equipment and software needed.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town does have an account with Fred Lewis and the computer could be purchased from state bid. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize James LaColla, Head Mechanic to order the diagnostic equipment and the software that is needed. The purchase is not to exceed the 16400.200 budget for 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


Supervisor Booth said the authorization to purchase the computer will be done at the January 13th Audit Meeting.    

5.
PARKS AND RECREATION:

A.
T Shirt Sealed Bid
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated December 17, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to establish a sealed bid quotation to purchase T-shirts for the 2010 program year. Mr. Petrillo will coordinate the dates with Town Clerk Zarutskie. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B.
2010 Chadwick Lake Seasonal Ground Maintenance

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 16, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo. Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to approve the third year option of the 2008 bid submitted by R. Brewer Landscaping to continue the grounds maintenance at Chadwick Lake Park for 2010. The 2010 price will be $280.00 per week, as per their bid price. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Supervisor Booth if a thank you note was sent to Mr. Brewer for plowing he did for the Town at his expense.
Supervisor Booth said he did send a letter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.
2010 Consolidated Water District Seasonal Ground Maintenance


This item was deleted from the agenda.

D. 2010 Community Day Fireworks
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated December 16, 2009, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to approve JULY 4 EVER to present the 2010 Community Day fireworks. JULY 4 EVER represented the lowest bid for 2010 in the amount of $9,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
DISCUSSION: All of the Board members agreed that JULY 4 EVER presented a spectacular display for the last two years at cost lower than the Town paid ten years ago. 
Councilwoman Greene said Community Day will be held on Friday July 2nd.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.
ACCOUNTING:


A.
Capital Assets Policy

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Town of Newburgh Capital Asset Policy as presented. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
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DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor if anyone was preparing estimated values for the dedicated assets, such as roads and drainage improvements. 

Supervisor Booth said the Town will be able to estimate some of the items, but there are items that have to be estimated done by a certified appraiser.  
Mr. Taylor suggested having a follow up discussion with James Osborne, the Town Engineer, and Jacquelyn Calarco, the Town Accountant, regarding this matter. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


B. 
Investment Policy

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Town of Newburgh Investment Policy as presented. (see attached) The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.
Interfund Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Interfund transfer dated December 24, 2009, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant. The transfer will come from the General Fund account number 001.9902.0900 and go into the Fuel Management Capital Project account number 090.2801.9058. The amount of the transfer is $16,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
(Add On) Wireless Phones
Supervisor Booth said the Town presently has Nextel as their wireless carrier, who has limited service. He has a quote from Verizon for a plan that will cost $1,109.63 per month. It includes 11,100 monthly share minutes, 300 minutes per phone and the Verizon to Verizon calls do not accumulate minutes.
Councilman Woolsey asked if this program had direct connect.

Supervisor Booth said it does and the charge is $5.00 per month. It can be added to the phone that would need that service. 

Councilman Woolsey asked how Verizon compares to Nextel.

Supervisor Booth said the cost is less. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if there is an existing contract with Nextel. She also asked if the unused minutes are rolled over. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the contract ended last month. It is his opinion that Verizon has better coverage. He also said the Town can buy this service from State Bid. 
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Supervisor Booth said the minutes can not be rolled over. He told the Board members that there are phones that come with this plan that are free. The phones that he recommends are $49.00 each. If the Town includes text messaging in their plan the phones are free. The text messaging can be cancelled after one month of service at no charge and the phones remain free. 
Councilwoman Greene suggested reviewing the list of phones the Town has and if they are all needed.  

Councilman Piaquadio and Councilman Woolsey suggested not have all of the same phones. 
Councilwoman Greene asked how the information stored on the present phones will be transferred. 

Supervisor Booth said a technician will come to Town Hall and transfer all of the information on the phones.
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve a one year contract for 2010 with Verizon not to exceed $14,000.00 for all services and phones. This is subjected to verification that this is a State Bid contract. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

8.         ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:46 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
